

Week 8, Term 2 16 June 2023

Kia ora e te whānau

Book Week has made Week 8 extra special! It has been wonderful to see the enthusiasm of our students as they have arrived each day looking for 'Where's Wally' and completing our daily challenges. Our dress up day yesterday was absolutely fabulous too. We admire the creativity within our community and loved the diverse ideas. Every day this week we have also had staff swapping rooms for a quick story after morning tea or after lunch. Our book week prize winners have all been able to select a book from the next issue of Lucky Book Club! Thank you for your family support of Lucky Book Club too—many of our new library books are purchased through the reward points we earn as a school. A big hank you to Pou Kendall for the way she is leading Literacy within our school—she put many extra hours into the organisation of Book Week and the new layout of our Library.



The week ahead is another busy one with our School Enviro Day on Wednesday which is being led by Pou Heidi and supported by Horizons Enviro Educators too. We also have two teams of students at Kainui Rippa Rugby. Our school donations contribute to all these little extras we offer and this also includes the cost of buses to sporting and cultural events.

Our Values survey went online last week and it is great to see the range of feedback we have already received. It is important to us that our Hiwinui School Vision and Values connect with the aspirations of our learners, whanau and

community. Simply scan the QR code below—our survey is fast and easy to do. If you prefer to provide feedback by sitting down for a chat you are welcome to make an appointment with me.

Ngā mihi nui, **Erin**

KA PALKIDS

Pūrerehua: Noah—What a delightful Cat in the Hat you made yesterday, Noah! Your smile is infectious and it is so exciting to see you jumping into learning, getting involved with your friends and exploring. Keep up the amazing work!

Ngaruru: Ayva—Your positivity is infectious. You are so enthusiastic about your learning and always try your best. Thank you for being a bright light in our classroom.

Arotahi: Mika—You are such a reliable, hard working member of Arotahi. You are always doing your best, producing high quality work and helping others with a smile on your face. Tu meke!

Kaihōpara: Xavier—We have totally seen you step up your game in class this week. You're striving for excellence in your learning and growing your leadership skills. Your enthusiasm and positivity is infectious and we are so thankful that you are in Kaihōpara!

Taurikura: Millar—You have been amazing in so many ways this week! Your dress-up was outstanding on book character dress up day, you were awesome at netball on Monday, and in class you have been working very hard, your latest piece of persausive writing in particular was brilliant. Ka pai, Millar!

Pūkeke: Hunter—It was great seeing your costume and enthusiasm for book character dress up day! You are an important part of the Pūkeke and Hiwinui whānau and it's great to see you stepping up as a leader at our kura. Keep up the good work, mate!

IMPORTANT DATES

20 June Close off for Doughboys Pie Orders

21 June Kainui Rippa Rugby

30 June Doughboys Pies Delivered!

30 June Term 2 Ends

17 July Start of Term 3

8 Sept Friends of Hiwinui School Quiz Night!

Hiwinui Intermediate Netball

This weeks game against Roslyn Ngā Whetu had Hiwinui have a win of 17-9. Our team played with spark and skill, the ball moved easily through the court and our defence made it difficult for the opposition. Thank you to Mr Clement and his wife, for braving the cold and coming to support the team – that gave great encouragement to all. The Player of the Day was Logan – fantastic attacking play with getting the ball down the court and creating space to receive the ball. Ka mau te wehi! Awesome stuff.

Netball-Years 5-6

The year 5-6 netball season will begin in the first week of September and play through to the end of November. If you have not already expressed interest for your child to play, you can still do this. Forms will be sent home in the coming week. If your child has expressed interest previously and now does not want to play, please also let us know that. Games are played at Vautier Park on a Tuesday or Wednesday at 4 or 5pm depending on the draw. Games are 6 a side, providing players with lots of touches on the ball to enhance skill development and enjoyment. With only three positions on court it means the game is less complicated for children and easier for coaches to ensure the players learn the skills relevant to all and to provide them with equal opportunities.

Friends of Hiwinui School

A reminder for pie **orders to be in by this Tue 20th June** for delivery on Fri 30th June. If you can assist with packing our pies on Fri 30th June mid-morning, we'd love your help - please contact **fundraising@hiwinui.school.nz** (or leave your name at the office). We are also seeking paper bags or boxes for the larger orders—please drop these into the office if you have spare.

SAVE THE DATE!!

QUIZ NIGHT—8 SEPTEMBER—DETAILS TO COME



Community Notice Board

Hiwinui School Playgroup—The next playgroup will be Thursday 29 June. Please check their Facebook page for details. All preschoolers and their minders welcome.

The Joyful Yogi—classes return next week: Wed 21 Jun 7-7.45pm; Fri 23 Jun 2-2.45pm; Sun 25 Jun 9.30-10.30am. Text or call to book—Paula Barratt 027 413 6334.

Herb World Sir Thyme Slays The Germs Workshop, 11 July, 10.30am. Enjoy an all-new, fun and interactive workshop! Kids will create their own 'Sir Thyme Slays the Germs' cream, learn how to draw Sir Thyme and enjoy a reading of Sir Thyme Slays the Germs. Visit www.herbfarm.co.nz to purchase tickets.

There is lots to do at **Ngā Manu Nature Reserve, Waikanae** these July school holidays. Visit **www.ngamanu.org.nz** for details of a scavenger hunt, movies, Matariki workshops and their child friendly wildlife experiences.





















the joyful yogi

Beginner's Yoga

WEDNESDAY 21ST JUNE

7:00 to 7:45pm (hatha flow \$5)

FRIDAY 23RD JUNE

2:00 to 2:45pm (hatha flow \$5)

SUNDAY 25TH JUNE

9:30 to 10:30am (gentle yin yoga \$8)

the joyful yogi

Limited Spaces Available

906C REID LINE EAST, HIWINUI FOR ANY QUERIES OR BOOKINGS PLEASE TEXT OR PRIVATE MESSAGE PAULA BARRATT - 0274136334

THE JOYFUL YOGI



Intermediate Academy

Manawatu Water Polo Club



Are you year 5 to year 8? Do you like being in the pool? Would you like to play an awesome team sport? How about giving Water Polo a try? PNBHS Pool, Wellesbourne Street, Tuesdays 3.45-5pm. Cost is \$40 for the term, which includes coaching and game time each week.

For more information, please contact Kerry on 0274807555, or check out our Facebook page. Just search for manawatuwaterpolo



Herb World Sir Thyme Slays the Germs Workshop

Tuesday 11th of July, from 10.30am to 11.30am

Bring your children out to enjoy our all-new, fun and interactive Herb World Sir Thyme Slays the Germs workshop! They will create their very own 'Sir Thyme Slays the Germs' Cream, learn how to draw Sir Thyme with Craig Kirkland (Illustrator) and enjoy a reading of Sir Thyme Slays the Germs with Lynn Kirkland (Author).



